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Marine Board Seeks Written Public Comment on Petition to 
Amend Regulations on Gold Lake in Lane County 
 
On August 5, 2019, the Oregon State Marine Board received a petition requesting the Board consider 
allowing the use of electric motors at a slow-no wake speed on Gold Lake in Lane County.  
 
Prior to the 2019 legislative session, Gold Lake and other lakes in various counties were designated in 
statute as non-motorized waterbodies.  Constituents brought forward HB 3168, which passed during the 
session, that authorizes the Marine Board to open rulemaking to allow boat operations by electric motors 
at slow-no wake speeds on named lakes under certain circumstances. 
 
Written public comments will be accepted until 5 p.m. on Friday, September 27, 2019 and can be 
submitted via email to osmb.rulemaking@oregon.gov or by U.S. mail to Jennifer Cooper, 
Administrative Rules Coordinator, Oregon State Marine Board, 435 Commercial Street NE, Suite 400, 
Salem, OR 97301.  Comments via telephone will not be accepted.  
 
To view the public notice visit 
https://www.oregon.gov/osmb/info/Documents/Rulemaking/PublicNotice_GoldLake_Aug5_2019.pdf. 
 
To view HB 3168, visit https://olis.leg.state.or.us/liz/2019R1/Downloads/MeasureDocument/HB3168. 
  

### 

The Marine Board is funded by registration, title fees and marine fuel taxes paid by motorized boaters. No lottery, 
general fund tax dollars or local facility parking fees are used to support the agency or its programs. Boater-paid 
fees go back to boaters in the form of boating safety services (on-the-water enforcement, training, and equipment), 
education/outreach materials, and boating access facility grants (boat ramps, docks, parking, restrooms, and 
construction and maintenance). The Aquatic Invasive Species Prevention Permit program is dedicated funding to pay 
for border inspection stations, decontamination equipment, inspectors, and signage/outreach materials. The Mandatory 
Education Program is self-supporting and revenue helps pay for education materials and boater education cards.   
For more information about the Marine Board and its programs, visit www.boatoregon.com. 
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